
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 21, 2019  

 

Present:    John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    Chief Robert Mancini Jr., Jarret Stern – LRH  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on November 11, 2019 and the Town Offices will be closed in 

observance of the Veterans’ Day Holiday. 

 

The board signed the Cable Franchise Extension Agreement for DTC. 

 

The town received $6,144.43 from the State for Aid to Municipalities.  This will go under 

unanticipated revenue. 

 

CHIEF MANCINI met with the board to submit his resignation as Chief of Police.  Chief 

Mancini will be returning to the NH Fish and Game Department.  He has enjoyed his two years 

in Sugar Hill and appreciates all that the board and residents have done to support him and the 

department.  He will work with the board during a transition period and presented a draft budget 

for 2020 and also long-term recommendations for the department. The board accepted with 

regret Chief Mancini’s resignation.   

 

The board will begin the process of hiring a new Police chief immediately. Ads will be placed in 

local newspapers and also the NHMA website.  Closing date for applications will be November 

12th. 

 

MS. CONNORS discussed with the board nuisance ordinances, special event permits and an 

amendment to the noise ordinance.  She will provide drafts for the November Planning Board 

Meeting which will then be sent to legal. 

 

The board reviewed and approved a request for welfare assistance. 

 

The board gave the highway department permission to move wood from the Sparks property on 

Grandview Road. 

 

JARRET STERN from Littleton Regional Healthcare spoke with the board about services 

offered by the hospital.  Discussed the new urgent care, drug testing services etc. 

 

The board reviewed the minutes of the Sugar Hill Preservation Committee Meeting on October 

7, 2019.  The board will invite the committee members to meet with the board. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of October 7, 2019 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 



With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday October 28, 2019, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 

 


